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Dear Pastors, Partners, and Praying friends,

This past month:

May 2025

Praise the Lord for the Multiply Conference He gave us! Through the main sessions and
leadership workshops, Pastor Jason Georges challenged us to remember that Jesus is worthy-not
only of our worship, but of worship that is multiplied. We were also blessed to hear the

testimonies of two pastors who are actively living this out. Pastor Jorge Muñoz of Faith Baptist
recently sent out the Orellana family to plant Peace Baptist Church, the newest church plant in
Chile. Likewise, Pastor John Moncada of Cross Baptist will be sending out a family to plant

another church later this year. Please pray that God's Word will continue to work in the

hearts of all who attended, encouraging believers and churches to multiply for His glory.

At Liberty Baptist, we had a meaningful time celebrating Easter with special services on Friday,
Saturday, and Sunday, including a kids' presentation and the Lord's Supper. It was a sweet time

to be together as a church family and reflect on Christ's sacrifice on the cross for our sins and His

resurrection. As I looked around the room during one of the services, I was encouraged to see

people who had come to Liberty through so many different ways-some through a social media
post, others through a gospel tract, an English class, or an invitation from a friend. Please

continue praying for the Lord to grow this church and provide a permanent property for

Liberty Baptist to move to.

I also completed my third class at the Chile Baptist College this past month. Taking a class in

Spanish has its challenges, but it has been enriching as well. The course I just finished,

Biographies of Godly Women, allowed me to learn from the lives of women like Elizabeth Fry,
Ann Judson, Susannah Spurgeon, and Ida Scudder. Their testimonies challenged me to have

greater vision, to attempt greater things for God, and to surrender even more fully to Him. These

were ordinary women who served an extraordinary God-One who took their complete surrender

and expanded their capacity to serve and to suffer for Him. I pray that I can daily follow their

example of setting my "affection on things above, not on things on the earth."

This coming month:

We're looking forward to our annual Renewed Ladies Conference, where we'll be encouraged to
have the mind of Christ in how we view God, ourselves, and others. I'm honored to teach at this

conference and would greatly appreciate your prayers as I prepare and share.

Would you like to visit Chile this fall? Travis Snode will be leading a trip to Chile from October

20-28, 2025, with 20 available spots. If you're interested in experiencing firsthand what God is

doing here, contact Travis for more details at travis@visionmissions.com. Thank you for faithfully
following, praying, and giving toward all that the Lord is doing here in Chile!
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